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Public Safety Commission

MINUTES
CITY OF DUARTE

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING —August 20, 2019

The Public Safety Commission met in a regular meeting in the
Town Center Community Lounge Building, 1600 Huntington
Drive, Duarte, California. The meeting was called to order at

7:03 p.m.

Commissioner Frye led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

The following were in attendance:
STAFF: Brian Villalobos, Director of Public Safety Services

PRESENT: Calderon, Frye, Hernandez, Oloteo, Trainor
ABSENT: Bell

None

Hernandez motioned to approve the minutes of 07/16/19, Trainor
seconded the motion to approve the minutes of 07/16/19 and
carried unanimously.

None

None

Director Brian Villalobos informed Commissioners that part one
crimes are down 17.5% in the City. Robberies are down 38%,
Burglaries are down 29%, Larceny/Thefts are down 14.5%, and
stolen vehicles are down 33%. He also reported that no major
traffic issues have been reported since school is now back in
session. Furthermore, he reported that National Night Out went
very well. It was not as well attended as they had hoped, but staff
will work on attracting more residents to this event in the future.
Lastly, he informed Commissioners that next Tuesday he will take
the fee resolution for RV parking permits to Council that was
recommended by this Commission. Implementation of this new
RV parking permit ordinance will take place after Labor Day
weekend and one month of warning notices will be given to
residents before citations will be issued.

Commissioner Calderon reported to Staff that a Male/Hispanic, in
his mid-30’s was looking underneath cars on Bloomdale Street and
Maynard Drive in front of Andres Duarte School approximately 2
weeks ago. Commissioner Calderon suspects he might have been a
local transient. -

Commissioner Frye stated she has noticed a lot of comments on
nextdoor.com regarding the homeless population in the City. She
inquired as to what the update is with the upcoming riverbed

clearance.

Commissioner Hernandez-None
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ADJOURNMENT

Public Safety Commission

Commissioner Oloteo stated there has been an increase of
pedestrians j-walking on Huntington Drive from the Kentucky
Fried Chicken restaurant to The Habit restaurant. She also inquired
as to what incident occurred on Royal Oaks Dr. and Buena Vista
St. in front of Santa Teresita Hospital, as there is damage to the
Santa Teresita wall.

Commissioner Trainor-None

The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 p.m.
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